

TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

May 2019

TRGC had two tournaments in April. The first one, at Ancil Hoffman, came after a week of rainy, cold weather. We were very fortunate to have no rain the day of the tournament and even a little sun. As always, Ancil was in great shape. Our most recent event was a partner's best ball tournament at the Lincoln Hills (Hills course). Finally, spring has arrived—the temperatures were close to 80 degrees. Course conditions were good, too, so all around it was a great day for golf.

ANCIL HOFFMAN RESULTS

1st Flight

1 Brad Erway 71 net (card off)

2 Brett Svobodny 71

3 Cosme Diaz 72 (card off)

4 Alan Staton 72

Brett Svobodny won the putting contest with 29 putts.

2nd Flight

1 Kerry Alsop
2 Bart Stevens
3 John Valdes
4 Renee Wildenberg
63 net
66
71
72

Scott Stremple won the fewest putts with 27.

3rd Flight

1 Bryan Goodman 67 net2 Jim Reed 76

3 Cheryl Nelson4 Mike Papathakis80

Sandy Davis logged the fewest putts with 30.

Closet-to-the-pin winners:

Hole #5, Cindy Beach, 11' 10", hole #9, Brad Erway, 5' 5", hole #14, Mike Brunelle, 8' 0", hole #16, Darren Morgan, 9' 0".

LINCOLN HILLS RESULTS—Partner's Best Ball

1st Flight:

1	Dan Gish/Ron Mantsch	56 net
2	Brad Erway/Clark Swanson(blind draw)	60
3	Cindy Beach/Cosme Diaz	62

Cosme Diaz won the fewest putts with 29.

2nd Flight:

1 Kerry Alsop/Sandy Davis 58 no	et
---------------------------------	----

2 Bruce Prokopow/Scott Stremple 59 (card off)

3 Clark Swanson/Sharon Swanson 59

John Buck topped the putting contest with 30.

Closet-to-the pin winners:

Hole #5, Brad Erway, 8' 9", hole #7, Brad Erway, 8' 4", hole 12, Clark Swanson, 1' 8", hole # 16, Dan Gish, 13' 1".

UPCOMING EVENTS

Our next event will be Saturday, May 18, at Castle Oaks. Castle Oaks is always one of the most popular events on our schedule. Renee has already sent out the entry form; early sign-ups are always appreciated. After Castle Oaks, we will be playing at Bing Maloney on Saturday, June 8. Both the Castle Oaks and Bing Maloney events will be NCGA qualifiers, too. One last bit of news: the Bing Maloney tournament will feature the first of our long-drive contests with prize money to the top male and female drivers. Hit the weight room now!

We have two mid-week events to announce:

Carson City on Tuesday, June 25 and Wednesday, June 26. Nick Schiaretti has sent out the event announcement and hotel reservation information. Our golf courses will be Eagle Valley East on the 25th and Eagle Valley West on the 26th. Let Nick know right away if you are interested in attending this event.

Saddle Creek on Wednesday, July 24. The cost is \$72 per player and includes green fee, cart, range balls and a pulled pork luncheon buffet at the clubhouse after golf. Saddle Creek is a fun course to play—we've always had a great time there in previous years. As in past years, Vice-President Mike Morrow is handling the arrangements. Send him an email at morrowundesided@yahoo.com to let him know if you want to play.

HOLE-IN-ONE??

Most of us have come close to a hole in one, but it's hard to come closer than the shot delivered by our Handicap Chair, Dan Nelson. He was playing in a Sons in Retirement Branch 69 event at Alister MacKenzie on April 18. His tee shot on the par 3 #16 hole rolled right up to the edge of the cup and lingered right there. The rest of his foursome hit their shots and the guys headed to the green to see the results. Dan's ball was still overhanging the hole by about 1/4", but it wasn't in! He took an iphone photo to record the event and tapped in for a birdie. The official measurement for the closest to the pin contest was 0'0", but it wasn't a hole in one. Nice shot and bad luck, Dan.

TRGC WEBSITE

James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the 2019 tournament schedule and other current information, including the 2019 membership form and latest tournament results. As always, thanks, James for your work to give us a better website. Check it out at www.tworiversgolfclub.com

RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

As always, TRGC is looking to increase its membership base, so be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to play in our events. Per our club Secretary, Judy Davenport, we now have 86 members in the club. Good work on the recruiting, everyone.

SUNSHINE

Leo Winternitz underwent knee replacement surgery on April 11, so he will be out for a while. The upcoming surgery didn't stop Leo from playing at the Ancil tournament on April 8! Here's wishing you a speedy recovery, Leo. How 'bout some good news here? Brett and Ila Svobodny welcomed their son, Jordan James, on April 21. Congratulations to the Svobodny's!



NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is tpagefam@surewest.net; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page